
White Oak Township Board Meeting
July 12, 2021

The July 12, 2021 meeting of the White Oak Board was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 
7:00 p.m.  In attendance were:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Brigitte Doxtator,  Clerk Leela 
Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Planning Commission chair Missy Noll, Planning 
Commission member Aaron Graf, Zoning Administrator Tom Brimhall, Richard Morrison, Richard Estill 
from Ingham Township, Wanda Iza from Wheatfield Township, several members of the community ,2  
representatives from APEX.  

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the June 
14, 2021 meeting.   Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the minutes of the June 
28, 2021 Planning Commission meeting.  Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to approve the treasurer’s report and 
presented.  Motion carried.

Tom Brimhall gave his zoning report.  We discussed SSc Roping and the corner of Brogan and Swan.  
They have not applied for a Special Use Permit.  We need to send a certified letter to them informing 
them that they need to apply for a Special Use Permit.  Trustee Kemler also stated that he would hand 
deliver a letter and speak with them.  Supervisor Marshall brought up the fact that there are several 
signs going up for home businesses and wanted to know what would be done about them.  

The Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Monday August 30, 2021.

A motion was made by Trustee Kemler, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.    Motion
carried.

Richard Morrison gave the Park Commission report and listed the repairs that need to be done in the 
park.  He recommended signage on the playground equipment stating age limit.  Also there is a tree that
needs to be removed in the park.  There are branches at the north pavilion that needs to be trimmed.  
He also stated that the ramp at the office needs attention.  

Respectfully submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk                                                                                                                                                    
White Oak Township


